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	Minutes

	What
	Ipswich Bicycle Club Committee Meeting

	Why
	Monthly Meeting

	When
	7pm Monday 14 December 2015

	Where
	Greshams, 312 Tuddenham Rd, Ipswich IP4 3QJ

	Attended
	David Boother

Wendy Boother (Notes)

Steve Clark


	Jane de Boltz

Steve Grimwood 
Matt Kerr 

	Colin Newstead
Jo Newstead
Paul Rippon (Chair)
Mark Salter




	Item
	
	Action

	1
	Apologies

Received from Anne Betts, Ollie Jones, Adam Keer, Simon Males, Liz Newbery, Jo Ringrose and Marcus Sharpe.

	

	2
	Last Minutes

The minutes of the last meeting on 16 November 2015 were accepted.

Action Points
All other action points were completed or updates included in items below.

Matters Arising
SG reported that the National Trophy CycloX event was a great success, plus the training day before, press coverage. Councilors and the mayor enjoyed their attendance and have asked for it to take place again next year. Same weekend next year, Sunday 27 Nov 2016, Trinity Park are happy too. Thijs Al will be happy to come back for the weekend, too.
Trinity park were surprised at the 28 camper vans turning up on the Saturday, so the venue will be booked for two days. 
PR suggested an Eastern event on the Saturday and National on Sunday, plus we would need some track changes, but weather permitting, this might be useful. SG considering a shorter charity Madison style event to encourage some road riders to attend, just back from Rio. All these and some other ideas to consider and plan for were also noted by PR and SG. 

SG thanked MK for the mugs to present to the Icelandic team. The whole weekend was a good advert for the club. SG will review finances with CJ to see the profit. There was some expenditure, e.g. on reels for the track tape. All good to hire out to other clubs.

Boxing Day event at Henley discussed, TT event, no prizes. John Adams uses GPS information to determine the distance for a guess your distance, or guess your time instead. Would be good to make more use of the bar and support the local community so results may be done indoors next year, too. [See also AOB below.]

	SG/PR

	3
	Secretary Reports
To keep this meeting short, secretaries were not required to submit a report unless there were any urgent matters to discuss.
	

	4
	Coaching
Adam Keer had reported with his apologies that he had uploaded the affiliation certificate with CTT. The Trinity event was well received. Still need to consider coaching post or admin.

	AK/PR

	5
	Membership 

Jo Newstead reported two new memberships placed, including one as a Christmas present.
The new membership year and reminders and details to go out.


	

	6
	Club Clothing
Race wear – Colin Newstead 

The order went off. A lot of chopping and changing of orders in the last few days. Somebody cancelled their order as they thought there was to be another order in January, which meant calling people to see if they needed anything to meet minimum order numbers. It was clarified that this was the January order. Discussed the difficulties. 
CN aims to have a supply stock of tops across different sizes at all, times, it is just difficult if there is a run of orders on one size. Hard to pass on the discount when orders get changed. Have ordered some in-between sizes, too. 
Social riders are putting winter tops over club kit rather than get winter tops.
Leisure wear – Matt Kerr
No news.

	

	7
	Finance
Chris Jillings did not send a report.

	

	8
	Secretary
Wendy Boother reported some charities had been in touch regarding places available for London Prudential and other rides. Will publish on Facebook. 
Bulk order of glassware for trophies and awards awaits costs with discounts for bulk orders and will canvass the committee between meetings to ensure an order will be received in time for the annual dinner. SG suggested Simon Illett of Cypher Chrystal might be worth contacting, too.

	WB

WB

	9
	Welfare
Jo Ringrose, Anne Betts and David Boother had nothing to report.

	

	10
	Media

Mark Salter has caught up with changes on the web. 
LN asked about an extra piece or page specifically for women and MS wanted more direction about the detail and layout. Make it more a of a Ladies Section page. Links for those that are more potential members suited to CTC. Social rides already have a ladies section and criteria for social rides.  Agreed that MS to contact LN to get text and links in place. 
MS had managed to address the unexpected posting from LR’s account.

	MSa/LN

	11
	Social Events & Trophies
Social Events – Matt Kerr
Annual dinner and awards evening, Sat 27 Feb 2016:
MK was looking to try somewhere new. Trinity Park and Fynn Valley were priced out on the food. PR and MK visited and discussed the details at Novotel and chose this as the venue, which was central and good value. Good rates for staying overnight, too. If over 100 attended, the room would be free so this is a good target. Wondered if the committee could offer tickets to key members, Vice Presidents etc to ensure the target is met. Menus to select from would make tickets to be around the same as before, plus drinks on arrival. 
Quote for a DJ for the night, £200 to midnight, is expensive based on the short time, though the hotel bar is also available after midnight, room must be cleared for a booking early the next morning. 
SG asked to split the evening and do the prize giving between the meal courses. 
Winners not been notified before the night. 
No time for speeches from all, keep it smooth running and short.
Last Saturday in February is 27th. 
SG to send deposit cheque over. 
Help required. Cleaning trophies. Decorate and prepare the room. Raffle again, too.
Photo competition will be run again as this was a success. Use the entered photographs on programmes for 2016. 
Next meeting needs some trophy decisions to be made so requests will be emailed as MK cannot attend the January committee. 
A separate sub-committee required to help.
Annual BBQ, Sat 27 Aug 2016:

This will be the Saturday after the Crafted Classic event as this worked well last year, getting this booked in at Greshams. Not a Monday. August BH, Sat 27 Aug. 
Any big cycling events in 2016 we can tag events into. SG to check. Not Tour, not Grand Prix, perhaps Ladies Tour, perhaps another. 
Half wheel and hill climb, perhaps better to try and fix a date sooner, to the start of the hill climb season at Semer, ready for the Sudbury open. Need to make sure it is not clashing with other events, particularly being in CycloX season. Better to do this at a warmer time of year, for spectators and competitors alike. End September/beginning October. Make this a fixed weekend every year from now on. Check Jimmy’s Farm events to ensure no clashes. 
PR wanted to talk about the fixed wheel issue, to get updates and explain his telephone calls. Agreed it was handled badly. In big groups, someone has to make a decision, difficult as it is, and take action if cycling etiquette is not followed. Ride leaders need to take the lead, pick up on concerns and deal with them at the time or as soon as possible. Following further discussion, it was decided that fixed wheels are not suitable for large social rides. Website to be updated. Single speed is ok. British Cycling probably already guides on bikes suitable for social rides. . .?
Trophies – Matt Kerr
The hill climb and half wheel events went well despite the chilly weather, it was dry, 25 competed both up and down the hill plus spectators were welcomed too. Results posted in social media. Social at the Cult Bar afterwards went down well too. 


	SG

All note

MK

WB

All note

SG

MK

MSh

MSa



	12
	Any Other Business
PR has been looking at ideas for a newsletter. JN had decided not to do one yet. PR still interested in receiving ideas and calling it a chairman’s newsletter. 
PR to agree the wording across the whole committee by email. The fixed wheel issue might be a good entry. SG asked PR to finalise the issue with feedback to the cyclist with the fixed wheel. 

Only 120 on closed Facebook pages, so what is preferred contact method? Everyone joining has email, and all information goes on the website, therefore a newsletter article to remind all to keep an eye on the website and their emails regularly. 

MSa asked about Boxing Day event, perhaps a Social ride out to Henley? Tie in with TT? Check the local WI/hall can do cakes and coffee? What about the New Year? MSh away both weekends. Check Cult Bar and opening times those days? Loop route? New cafe found at Mistley. 

Grass track race event? Chantry Park cricket pitch. Awaiting cricket calendar to find a Sunday afternoon. Include in league, PR will speak to Pete Whelan. 

Mtg closed 08:30pm

WB to e-mail out the standard agenda and make sure all on the new committee are on email contacts and know how to access Dropbox.

The 2015-16 meetings are at 7pm on the third Monday monthly at Greshams on:
18 Jan, 15 Feb, 21 Mar,  18 Apr, 16 May, 20 Jun, 18 Jul, 19 Sep, 17 Oct. [No Aug]

The AGM is on Mon 7 Nov 2016.

	PR

MSa/MSh

PR

WB
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